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A group of Yale economists have produced a sobering paper about the effect of climate
change on hurricane damage in the United States.  What makes the report especially
notable is that the leader of the group, Robert Mendelsohn, is on the more conservative end
of the spectrum in terms of climate economists.   Here is the authors’ description of the
study, with the key conclusion highlighted:

A damage function is estimated from historic hurricane data to measure the
impacts at each location given the storm’s strength. The minimum barometric
pressure of each storm turns out to be a better indicator of damages than the
traditional measure of maximum wind speed. A hurricane generator in the
Atlantic Ocean is then used to create 5000 storms with and without climate
change. Combining the location and intensity of each storm with the income and
population projected for each location, it is possible to estimate a detailed picture
of how hurricanes will impact each state with and without climate change.
Income and population growth alone increase expected baseline damage from $9
to $27 billion per year by 2100. Climate change is expected to increase
damage by another $40 billion. Over 85 percent of these impacts are in
Florida and the Gulf states. The 10 percent most damaging storms cause 93
percent of expected damage.
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